
Alternative canal tour:  
Oudezijds Voorburgwal 
 
 
Walking down Damstraat from the square you can now see the beautiful 
canal of Oudezijds Voorburgwal in front of you. It’s a busy day a lot 
of tourists are crowding all around, snapping pictures, laughing… 
 
The street you walk ends at the bridge of Varkenssluis, but instead 
of crossing over you turn left. A few meters ahead you find a metal 
ladder put in a small niche in the canal’s wall. As you climb down 
you feel that the water is cold but not freezing, just cold enough to 
calm you down. 
 
You step down, step by step but you don’t start to swim you just 
continue down, down. The water covers your head. You continue, step 
by step, until you finally can put your feet on the muddy bottom. 
Your feet sinks a bit in the slam. 
 
You start to walk away from the ladder. Everything is now quiet. The 
water protects you from the hysterical noise above the surface. You 
can discern the three openings under the bridge through the turbid 
water. 
 
You continue walking through the right opening under the bridge. You 
walk slowly, the water makes everything so slow, step by step. You 
have to put your feet carefully between rusty bikes and other trash. 
On the sides flat brick walls. 
 
Now you are out on the other side, it’s brighter here. The sun rays 
breaks in the water and creates amazing patterns. You can see 
something big and white approaching ahead of you. As it passes above 
your head you realize it’s a canal cruise boat. You can also see a 
swan couple above eating breadcrumbs thrown by an old lady. 
 
You continue the walk, passes under two smaller bridges supported by 
four pillars each. Waving green seaweed all the way from the bottom 
to the surface covers the pillars. You hear the sound of sirens, an 
ambulance or police car, but the surrounding water muffles 
everything. 
 
Now you can glimpse yet another larger bridge ahead. It’s dark now, 
the lamps that accentuates the three arches are lit. The lights 
reflect in the water. Once again you walk through the opening to the 
right. You have to make a high step over the railings of a sunken 
boat. It looks like it has been there for ages, just rotting… 
 
In front of you is now a brick wall towering. The canal divides to 
left and right. Since the way to the left seems to be a dead-end you 
turn right. Everything is now totally dark. High walls surround the 
canal and you decide to start swimming towards the surface… 
 
 
 
 
Google maps link: 
 
https://maps.google.com/maps?saddr=Oudezijds+Voorburgwal+230,+1012+Binnenstad,+Nederl%
C3%A4nderna&daddr=Nes&hl=sv&ie=UTF8&sll=52.369378,4.894082&sspn=0.00094,0.002401&geoco
de=FaUiHwMd2rRKAClXRT-suAnGRzGVKer7zu4izQ%3BFQgXHwMdBqpKAA&t=h&dirflg=w&mra=ltm&z=17 


